Henderson County Homeless Coalition/Balance of State Meeting

July 8th, 2014 

Blue Ridge Community Health Center

Meeting Minutes

Next Meeting: August 12th, 2014

Present: Emily Balcken, Judie Sloan, Ruth Birge, Lois Decky, Ariana DeTore Forlenza, Brice Eidson, Frank Dumont, Muriel Hamilton, Trina Hill, Nitiki Kilgore, Kathleen Lambert, Sarah Lancaster, Kristin Martin, Susan Maybin, Kathleen McWilliams, Hugh Rutledge, Jenny Simmons, Austin Watson.  
Introductions and Agency Updates
Thrive is actively looking for properties on the bus line to build 16 units to help house their clients. Please call Kristin Martin at Thrive if you know about available property.

Adolescent Parenting Program at the Children and Family Resource Center, child care voucher staff are now working out of DSS instead of the Children and Family Resource Center.

Housing Assistance Corporation, hired a new Residential Development Director, Don Donaldson.  They also had a great visit from the USDA on June 23rd.

Smoky Mountain Center, as of 7/1/2014, SMC has $16,000 in a Revolving Loan Fund for use in 6 counties including Henderson to temporarily assist consumers with housing assistance (utility payment, security deposit).

United Way of Henderson County, 9/12 is the Day of Caring.  If your agency needs volunteer help, apply online later this month at www.liveunitedhc.org.  If you would like to volunteer, registration information will be forthcoming.

Henderson County DSS, eat out at Iannucci’s on Asheville Hwy in Hendersonville on 7/22/2014.  Proceeds will be used by DSS Adult Services to assist clients with identified needs traditional funding does not cover.
Approval of June 2014 Meeting Minutes

Trina Hill asked for a motion to approve the June 2014 minutes as records. Ruth Birge made a motion to accept the June minutes, seconded by Ariana DeToro-Forlenza and carried by common consent by the coalition.  Minutes were approved.

Coalition Volunteer to Keep Meeting Minutes

The Coalition needs a second volunteer to replace Troy Bradley to help keep meeting minutes every other month.  If you are able to help, contact Trina Hill at 694-6312.
Balance of State Steering Committee Update 
The Steering Committee met July 1st.  ESG application is coming soon.  The Balance of State Coordinated Assessment Workgroup is still working on finalizing the Toolkit for communities to use to build their Coordinated Assessment System.  The Balance of State has developed a Performance Improvement Process (PIP) for Continuum of Care grantees to improve performance outcomes to be released soon.  The Data Quality Subcommittee conference call is Monday, July 21st at 10:30am.
Coordinated Assessment Update

The HCHC Coordinated Assessment Workgroup met for the second time today at 9am.  The Balance of State Coordinated Assessment Workgroup is still working on finalizing the Toolkit for our workgroup and community to use to build a Coordinated Assessment System in Henderson County.  The workgroup spent time today identifying key stakeholders to invite to collaboratively help develop and implement a Coordinated Assessment System.  The next meeting will be at 9am Tuesday, August 12th at the Blue Ridge Community Health Center just before the larger Coalition meeting.
Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG) Subcommittee Update
All agencies intending to apply for ESG funds for a Rapid Rehousing program must submit a Letter of Intent to Trina Hill by Monday, July 21st.  Trina sent out an email to the HCHC including a memo of instructions on this process.  We are still awaiting the ESG application from the state.  Funding is expected to be at the same level as last year’s at $30,938.  
The ESG Subcommittee developed a scorecard to use as a review tool.  The scorecard addresses 7 criteria covering the following specifics:  funding amount/budget appropriateness; HCHC participation; timeliness of application; project description including rapid rehousing components; completeness of application.   On behalf of the ESG Subcommittee, Trina asked for a motion to approve the ESG scorecard.  Austin Watson made the motion to accept the ESG Subcommittee scorecard, Ruth Birge seconded.  The scorecard was accepted.  The subcommittee will meet between now and the HCHC August meeting and will recommend an ESG applicant at the August meeting. 

Next Meeting is Tuesday, August 12th
Respectively Submitted by: Jenny Simmons
